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CALENDAR TERM 4 PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
Congratulations to our prefect nominees on their amazing 
speeches which were held via Zoom last week.  It was wonderful 
to have their parents attend to watch in person. The 2021 
Prefects will be announced to the school community at a Zoom 
assembly this Wednesday at 2pm.  

Our P&C ran the Bunnings BBQ at Eastgardens yesterday in 
sweltering heat.  Thank you to all the parent and carer volunteers 
and families who supported us and raised a whopping $2,000 for 
our school.  We are so fortunate to have an amazing community 
at Pagewood. 
 
In staffing news, Mrs Laurie Power will be joining the Pagewood 
PS teaching team in 2021. Mrs Power is currently a substantive 
teacher at Randwick Public School. Mrs Power has taught as a 
classroom teacher as well as specialist STEM and Enrichment 
teacher. I know she is very excited to be coming to teach at 
Pagewood PS. We were fortunate to be able to select two 
teachers (Miss Wilkinson was the other one) as part of the recent 
Merit Selection process. Welcome Mrs Power! 
 

WELLBEING WEEK 
This is Wellbeing Week and a time to remember to look after 
ourselves and each other.  
 
STUDENT WELLBEING FRAMEWORK 
The Australian Student Wellbeing 
Framework supports schools to give 
every student a strong foundation so 
that they can reach their aspirations 
in learning and in life. The 
Framework is based on evidence of 
the strong link between safety, 
wellbeing and learning.  
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DECEMBER 

WEEK 8 WELLBEING WEEK 

Fri 4 Home Reading books due back 

WEEK 9  

Mon 7 Three Swimming Carnival notes due 
(Yr 3-6 2021) 

Tues 8 Year 5 & 6 Fun Day 

Wed 9 Presentation Day via Zoom 

Fri 11 Reports sent home; Year 6 dinner 

WEEK 10  

Mon 14 Picnic Day at school – students & staff 

 Kindergarten Graduation 

Wed 16 Year 6 Assembly via zoom 

 Last day of term for students & staff 

RAINBOW AWARDS  

Ryder 3/4G Jake 3/4G Theo 1H 

Reno 2/3C Jeremy 2/3C Natalie 1B 

Albornz 1B Christina 1B Dash 3/4G 

Ananya 3/4G Isaac 3/4G Sebastian 1/2M 

Benji 4J Nick 4J Eleanor 4J 

SILVER AWARD  

Caitlin 3/4G Zoey 1H Ruben KB 

Hannah KB Mateo KB Kobi KB 

Zara 1B Hayden 1B Toby D 1B 

Jonathan KB Isaac 3/4G Travis 4J 

Addison 4J Emily 4J James 4J 

Aaron 4J Harry 4J Jasmine 4J 

Will 1H Baldwin 1H  

GOLD AWARD  

Isabella 3/4G Kayla 2/3C Ayaan 1H 

Zara 1H Christina 1H Alex KB 

Jan 4L Annabelle 4L Toby P 1B 

Antoni 1B Isaac 3/4G Tony 3/4G 

Leon 3/4G Erin 4J Gypsy 4J 

Charlotte 4J Harrison 1H  

PLATINUM AWARD  

Madeleine 2/3C Samuel 2/3C Isaac 3/4G 

ENDEAVOUR AWARD  

Emily 6C   

MERIT AWARDS for last week 

K Blue Alice Grace 

K Red Indi Sesilia 

K Yellow Paul Sean 

1H Jessica William 

1B Emanuel Zara 

1/2M Ala Joey 

2H Maya Dylan 

2/3C Tom Max C 

3/4G Ryder Alana 

4L Sean Noam 

4J Jasmine Harry 

5M Jonathan Ava 

5/6W Charly Maggie 

6C Levi Claire 
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This week we will look at the Stage 2 Digital Technologies syllabus. In Stage 2 students can develop computational 
thinking skills in applying abstract thinking to categorise objects, solve problems, design procedures and collect data. 
Students are introduced to the term ‘algorithm’, learning that algorithms are also procedures, and use simple coding 
programs. Examples of learning may include: 

• create a dialogue between two sprites in Scratch, eg performing a drama using dialogue from a text or by 

writing their own 

• write an algorithm to solve a simple mathematical problem 

• draw 2D shapes using visual coding programs  

• research, design and build a solar cooker, then devise an experiment to determine if the solar cooker works, 
including developing a hypothesis and collecting data to confirm the hypothesis 

• construct models that incorporate simple circuits, eg wire and batteries, squishy circuits or Makey Makey – 
there are numerous sites outlining circuit construction projects, 

 
There are many great learning opportunities happening in our Stage 2 classrooms! 
 
Tomorrow I will be sending the information about how our school community can participate in the planning for our 
2021-2024 Strategic Improvement Plan. There will be two Zoom forums as well as a survey. I look forward to your 
participation and ideas.  
 
Nicole Mayhew 
Principal 

 
LIBRARY NEWS 

Spot, the 2H class Mascot, was borrowing books again in the library today.  He also 
finished the Premier’s Reading Challenge again this year.  He told Mrs Kerves that 
reading is his “me time to unwind and go on another adventure”. 
 
 
 

STATEMENT OF ACCOUNT 

Your Statement of Account is now overdue so please pay as soon as possible.   To pay your child’s ‘Statement of 

Account’, it is helpful to the school if parents and carers use the Parent Online Payment (POP) system. This is to 

reduce the amount of cash being handled at school by students and staff. To pay by POP, please go to the Pagewood 

Public School website at http://www.pagewood-p.schools.nsw.edu.au and select ‘Make a payment’. Parents and 

carers are welcome to pay for two or more children in one payment. If you wish to pay by cash, please send cash 

payments to your child’s teacher on Tuesdays. Thank you to those families who have already paid their fees for 2020.    

 
WELLBEING WEEK 
Wellbeing week homework has been given out in place of our usual homework this week. There are a range of 

activities that promote mental health and spending quality family time together.  

 
2021 STUDENT TEXTBOOK ORDERS 
Student textbook packs for 2021 will be available to order online direct through LJ Harper from tomorrow Tuesday 1 
December 2020 through to Friday 29 January 2021.  Please do NOT pay via the school payments system (POP). 
 
Alternatively, payment can be made on the sale day Thursday 4 February 2021 by returning cash and the attached 
form on page 8&9.  If paying with cash please send correct money as change will NOT be available on the day and 
please remember to return the form as well. Textbook packs will be distributed at school to students who have paid 
on the sale day Thursday 4 February 2021. 
 

 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
https://scratch.mit.edu/
http://makeymakeyaustralia.com.au/
http://www.pagewood-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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STAGE 3 (YEARS 5 & 6) FUN DAY INCURSION 

Stage 3 (Years 5 & 6) are having a Fun Day next Tuesday 8 December.  The money raised for camp will now be put 

towards a jumping castle and water slide for Stage 3 students to enjoy on the school grounds.  Students will need to 

wear their swimming costume under their uniform, bring a towel and a change of clothes on the day.  Students 

must return their permission note if they wish to participate. 

 

KINDERGARTEN GRADUATION  

Our Kindergarten students are now coming to the end of their first year at ‘Big School’. To acknowledge the hard 

work and effort they have put into their learning this year, the Kindergarten teachers will be celebrating by having a 

small Kindergarten Graduation. This ceremony will take place on Monday 14 December. It will be attended by the 

Kindergarten students, their classroom teachers, the Kindergarten Assistant Principal Ms Best, along with the 

Principal Ms Mayhew. Unfortunately, parents will not be able to attend due to the number of attendees exceeding 

that of the departmental COVID-19 guidelines. Each student will be presented with a graduation certificate to 

acknowledge their hard work. They will also be provided with a photo of themselves next to their teacher, holding 

their certificate. These photos will be sent home with the students on the Monday afternoon. 

CRAZY HAIR DAY 

The SRC would like to thank the teachers and students who participated in last week's Crazy Hair Day. We raised an 

impressive $370.95 which has been donated to Cystic Fibrosis.   

 

STUDENTS CREATE ART FROM SCIENCE EXPERIMENTS 
Students at Pagewood P.S. have used Photoshop and PIXLR to create magnificent artworks from their science 
experiment. You will remember seeing this experiment in our newsletter last week. 

The students have used their creative arts and technology skills to create the following artworks: 

Sam & Jeremy                                                       Jomi & Madeleine                             Lily & Archie  

 

                    Tom & Mr G 
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PPS HOME READING PROGRAM 

A big thank you to all the parents for your patience and commitment to the PPS Home Reading program this year. 
The program has now finished. Please make sure that all reading books are returned to your child's class teacher by 
Friday 4th of December.  
 
STAR CLUB VACATION CARE 

If you require vacation care for your child/ren please make a booking with Star Club direct.  More information can be 
found on pages 10-12. 

PRESENTATION DAY 

Information regarding this year’s Presentation Day was emailed to families of the award recipients in Week 5. 
Unfortunately due to COVID-19 restrictions, we are only able to invite one parent for each of the students receiving 
an award. The Presentation Day assemblies will take place on Wednesday 9th December at the following times:  

• Kindergarten: 9:30am 
• Stage One: 10:30am 
• Stage Two: 11:45am 
• Stage Three: 2:00pm 

Should you wish to watch the live stream, each assembly will be recorded and live streamed via zoom. Further 
information, regarding the zoom links and instructions, will be provided via email in the coming weeks.  
 

YEAR 6 GRADUATION 

Information about the Year 6 graduation ceremony was also sent home in Week 5. The graduation will take place at 
9:30am on Wednesday 16th December. Year 6 students are able to invite 2 adults to join the ceremony (weather 
dependent) which will take place on the outdoor stage. We ask that Year 6 students return the permission slip, 
detailing the attending adults, by Friday 4 December.  
 
SWIMMING CARNIVAL 2021 
The Pagewood Public School Swimming Carnival for students turning 8+ in 2021 is set to go ahead at the beginning 
of next year on Monday, February 1st 2021. Although organisation has taken place, the continuation and format of 
this event is pending with consideration of changes to Covid-19 regulations that may come into place over the 
summer holidays. This includes consideration of parent attendees to the swimming carnival. Additional information 
regarding the running of the carnival will be sent out to the community at a later date, when up-to-date 
regulations regarding the 2021 school year are provided. 

A packet of information will be sent home this week with your child. This packet includes a permission note, medical 
form and swimming competency form. In line with the 2021 school calendar, Monday, February 1st will be the 
second day of school for students. To ensure a smooth running of the carnival, all three of the mentioned notes 
must be returned to your child's current classroom teacher before the end of this school year.  

Thank you. 
Miss Erica Grisanti 
Swimming Carnival Coordinator  
 

EMAILING THE SCHOOL 

Please ensure that you use the correct school email address when emailing the school which is  
pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
  

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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BAND 2021 YEARS 2-5 

Directions in Music are now taking enrolments for beginner musicians to join the band in 2021.  Please see page 13 
further in the newsletter for more details. 
 

CHRISTMAS GIFTS 

As you know, due to COVID we cannot allow students to share food.  We ask that students do not bring candy canes, 
food or treats to school for Christmas or end of year, they are welcome to bring in cards for their friends and 
classmates. 
 

LOST PROPERTY 

At this time of year there are various items of lost property which can be found outside the K Blue classroom.  If your 

child/ren has lost property could they please check this tub. Please note that all uncollected clothing will be donated 

to the clothing pool at the end of the year and any uncollected lunchboxes will be disposed of. 

 

UNIFORM SHOP – ONLINE 

The uniform shop is closed for “face to face” sales however online orders will still be filled fortnightly on Wednesday 

mornings.  Please clearly label all clothing items to minimise loss. 

 

Order forms must be used for all purchases and emailed directly to ppsuniform@hotmail.com  

Please note that we have a new Uniform Order Form which can be found on our website under P&C, at the school 

office or located here:  https://pagewood-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--carers-and-the-

community/uniform-shop.html 

 

SCHOOL START DATE 2021 

We have been advised that there will be two School Development Days at the beginning of Term 1 2021. This means 
Year 1-6 students will begin school on Friday 29 January (not Thursday 28 January as previously advised). 
Kindergarten students will come to school for their 30 minutes Best Start assessment on either Friday 29 January or 
Monday 1 February and begin school on Tuesday 2 February.  

 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:ppsuniform@hotmail.com
https://pagewood-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--carers-and-the-community/uniform-shop.html
https://pagewood-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--carers-and-the-community/uniform-shop.html
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PPS P&C (Parents and Citizens) News 

pagewoodpublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au 

P&C Bunnings BBQ 
 

    
 

A massive thank you to everyone who contributed to a very successful day. Understandably with the crazy weekend 
temperatures, we didn't get the crowds we would have liked but through the extremely generous donations of so 
many people, we still managed to make over $2,000.  
 
A huge thank you to –  
 
Dimi and Peter (Peter's Meats) for the sausages 
Sarah and Jordan (Sonoma) for the rolls 
Pelli and Steve (Copper Rose Cafe) for the onions 
Liza and Todd for the water 
Bee for the sauces and serviettes 
Lynette and Sevara for monetary contributions 
 
To our amazing volunteers (especially the BBQers who were hit with double heat) who all worked longer than what 
they had signed up for and many of them helping out with extra jobs too. A MASSIVE thank you to -  
Bernat, Michael, Oli, Pierre, Andrew, Daniel, Alfredo, Scott, Chris, Edward, Liza, George, Julie, Shirley, Jeanelle, 
Jacqui, Dasu, Clinton, Melanie, Jakub, Meg, Andrea, Dani, Dave, Terry and Pallavi (hope I haven't forgotten anyone!) 
Your help is so appreciated, probably even more so given the unpleasant conditions! 
 
Thanks too to all the parents who came down and supported with a hot dog and drink.  
 
Just a reminder of a few purchases that the P&C have been able to make in the last year purely through fundraising 
efforts such as this -  

• Outdoor playground equipment 
• Library furniture 
• Stem resources including Ozobots 
• Contribution to the Year 6 Book 
• Father’s Day present  
• 3D printer 
• Athletics singlets and soccer jerseys 

Let's hope 2021 sees a return to normality and provides more opportunities to raise money to make our awesome 

school even better. 
 

Thanks again to everyone for your support! 
      

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:pagewoodpublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au
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Term 4 2020 

 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday Saturday/ 
Sunday 

Week 8 
 
WELLBEING 
WEEK 
 

30 NOV 
 

1 DEC 
 

2 DEC 
 

3 DEC 
 

4 DEC 
 

5/6 DEC 

Week 9 
 

7 DEC 
Swimming 
Carnival – 3 
notes due today 

8 DEC 
Y6 Fun Day In! 
(Inflatables, 
movie and 
outdoor 
activities) 
Y5 inflatables 

9 DEC 
Presentation Day 
via Zoom TBC 
 

10 DEC 11 DEC 
Reports home 
Y6 Farewell  

12/13 DEC 

Week 10 14 DEC 
Picnic Day  

15 DEC 16 DEC 
Year 6 Assembly  
Students and staff 
last day of term 

17 DEC 
 
HOLIDAYS 
 

18 DEC 
 
HOLIDAYS 

19/20 DEC 
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